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Item 1  Name and Address of Company 

 

Interra Copper Corp. (the “Company”) 

Suite 2200, 885 West Georgia Street 

Vancouver, British Columbia 

Canada V6C 3E8 

 

Item 2  Date of Material Change 

 

September 15, 2021 

 

Item 3  News Release 

 

The Company disseminated a news release announcing the material change described herein through the 

news dissemination services of Accesswire on September 15, 2021, and a copy was subsequently filed on 

SEDAR. 

Item 4  Summary of Material Change 

 

The Company announced it has filed a National Instrument 43-101 compliant technical report entitled 

“Technical Report on the Thane Copper-Gold Project, Omineca Mining Division, British Columbia, 

Canada” with an effective date of July 12, 2021.  

Item 5  Full Description of Material Change 

 

5.1  Full Description of Material Change 

 

The Company announced it has completed and filed a National Instrument 43-101 compliant technical 

report on its primary asset - the 206 square kilometre Thane Property in north central British Columbia. 

The independent National Instrument 43-101 compliant technical report is entitled “Technical Report on 

the Thane Copper-Gold Project, Omineca Mining Division, British Columbia, Canada” (the “Technical 

Report”) and bears an effective date of July 12, 2021 – a date prior to summer 2021’s drill program. The 

Technical Report outlines the history of exploration and work completed on the 206 square kilometre 

project over the past decades, as early as the 1940s, as well as subsequent geophysical and geochemistry 

work and sampling completed by the Company (and Thane Minerals Inc., acquired by the Company in 

March 2020). 

The Technical Report can be viewed under the Company’s profile on SEDAR (https://www.sedar.com/). 

 

The Company also advised it has a strong cash position, largely from the previously announced $2,700,000 

financing that was completed earlier in the year in Q2 2021.  

 

The summer program expenditures have been on budget and the Company eagerly awaits assay results on 

cores from the diamond drill program as well as further soils and chip sampling. 

 

The Company also announced management has decided, effective September 1, 2021, not to pursue further 

work on the Bullard Pass project in Arizona in order to focus 100%  of its efforts and resources on the 

Thane Project. 



  

 

 5.2   Disclosure for Restructuring Transactions 

 

Not applicable. 

 

Item 6  Reliance on Subsection 7.1(2) of National Instrument 51-102 

 

This report is not being filed on a confidential basis. 

 

Item 7  Omitted Information 

 

There are no significant facts required to be disclosed herein which have been omitted. 

 

Item 8  Executive Officer 

 

Jason Nickel 

Chief Executive Officer and Director 

Telephone: 604-588-2110 

 

Item 9  Date of Report 

 

October 6, 2021 


